NTEU


Greetings,


As you all know, no deal was made and so we are now in sequestration.   We are also facing the end of the current Continuing Resolution on the budget which takes place on March 27th.   My hope is that a deal will be made before the 27th, which will resolve both the end of the continuing resolution and the sequestration. 

 
In the meantime, IRS has notified National NTEU that they propose possible furlough days later this summer and National NTEU has notified IRS that we demand to bargain on the impact and implementation of any forced furloughs. Once bargaining is completed then management would give 30 day notices to all employees, the furloughs CANNOT take place until this is done.    

Some of the issues that NTEU is concerned with, and will address in the bargaining process, are: 
· Employees choosing whether they would prefer to take all furlough days at once or have the days spread out.

· Employees who are in a financial position to do so, being able to volunteer to take furlough days for another employee.

· Making sure that the furlough days are considered when looking at time frames to work procedures.

I have e-mailed National NTEU of concerns I have heard from Ogden employees and stewards including:
· Concerns about 8 vs. 9 vs. 10 hours days, will the employee working a 10 hour day be forced to take more furlough time than an employee working an 8 hour day?

· Possible effects on insurance payments.

Please contact a steward or the Union office with any concerns or questions about the furloughs. We will make sure to get all concerns to the bargaining team.
Thanks,

Jenny Brown
NTEU Chapter 67
President
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